
                 Henry County Gun Club – February 5th, 2024 – BOG Meeting Minutes 
 
BOG Meeting Called to order at 7:03pm. 
BOG Attendance: Neal Schaefer; John Phillips; (Kenny Cooper called in); Alan Crowley 
EBM: John Bright; William Cooper; Todd Earhart; Lee Jackson; Willem Mathis; Stuart Naulty 
Treasurer’s report – report to follow 
Secretary’s report: January Minutes – approved as read 
Website updates – January removed, April ‘24 added. December meeting minutes posted.  
Membership: TOTALS: Total: 316 =  282 Full Members; 31 Probationary; 3 BOG-approved. 
2024 Dues: Of 334 members, 313 paid (91%).  
32 members removed from roster – 14 quit & 18 unpaid. This represents an upward trend 
compared to 2021 with a 5% increase in Total Members and a 19% increase of Full Members. 
January Match Reports: Skeet: 29 (61 rounds); Trap: 20 (59 rounds); Sport Handgun: 21;  
Steel Challenge: 20; USPSA: 7; Vintage/Modern Military Sniper: 16 
Approval by BOG: $43 approved for Pat Friel on trap machine parts. Membership application 
approved for Rocky Senatore. 
Announcements:  

• Combination padlocks and Door codes have been changed.   

• All current members were notified via email on January 31st of the code changes.  

• Tennessee Steel Challenge Championship will be April 12th and 13th. 

• Tennessee USPSA Section Championship will be August 9th and 10th.   

• Two new-members prospects approved, Harry Kramer & Alex Layton. 
Old (unfinished) Business:  
Willem Mathis & JT Hearn submitted preliminary Steel Target Acquisition report and will plan 
on having pricing completed for approval next meeting.     
New Business:  

• Kenny Cooper to get word out to mowers, sanitation, and trash about gate code 
changes. 

• Pat Friel resigned as Trap Match Director.  We thank him for his service.  John Phillips 
volunteered to act as Interim  Director until a permanent replacement can be found.   

• $1300 approved for Grant Laird on 4 mini-poppers for USPSA.   

• To created “qualified” list for skeet and trap shooters who have demonstrated their 
understanding of how to safely operate the skeet and trap machines.  A list of each 
groups will be published monthly in the Club Newsletter.   

• John Bright to get estimates on new signage for the skeet and trap machine houses.   

• Neal to get quote for extending electricity to the 100/200-yard range.   

• Stuart Naulty to get quote on trap/skeet clay target counters to keep better track of 
usage.   

• Neal agreed to contact someone to handle the Clubs Annual Registration paperwork.   
 
BOG Meeting adjourned at 7:28pm. 


